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A Note From Judy 

At our last Tuesday meeting we said farewell to Timothe Mansfield. Timothe is heading to the South Island 

to be close to her family. She is converting an old church to be her home. We wish her every success with 

this new venture and thank her very much for all the contributions she has made over many years with our 

guild.                                                                                                                                                                                     

We have the advertising material and raffle books for the exhibition almost ready to distribute. They will be 

available at the next meeting. If everyone can sell one or two of our raffle books that would be much 

appreciated. I was really excited by the number of people who took plastic and entry forms for their 

challenge quilts. Remember they are due in by the first week of March.                                                                                                     

It is only 11 weeks to our exhibition. It doesn’t seem almost two years ago that I booked Southward Museum 

for this one. Not many more weeks for me to keep pushing everyone!!!!This is a wonderful opportunity to 

show the community what talented quilters we are!! It is also an opportunity advertise our guild and keep 

new members coming.  

A reminder that our next Tuesday meeting will be here at my place- weather permitting, otherwise at the 

Bridge Club as usual. Please bring a chair. Morning tea and tea and coffee will be available. I went to Napier 

this week to see family and had been looking forward to some fine weather and warmth. I couldn’t believe it 

– rain, wind and cold. The only days they have had this sort of weather for weeks and I had to choose those 

three days.                                                                                                                                                                    

Having listened to Bobby speaking about what judges are looking for I began to think I may not do any more 

quilts but have got over that now. It was interesting to hear what aspects judges consider. I guess one of the 

most important things is the pleasure we get from making a quilt. The satisfaction of those last few stitches 

in the binding is wonderful.  So much time and love go into our quilts and many are given away with the 

hope that the recipients will enjoy our efforts.                                                                                                                             

Thank you to Denise Bugden for providing a delicious slice for supper last Thursday. 

Keep quilting and enjoy the sunny days when they appear. 

Judy 

 

 

What’s Happening? 

What When Time Where 

Stonestead Outdoor 
Festival 

12 February 2017 10.00am 3 Plateau Road Te Marua 
Upper Hutt 

Community Quilts 18 February 2017 10.00 am Bridge Club 

Towrags 18 February 2017  10-4.00pm Old St Pauls Wellington 



February Day 
meeting 

21 February 2017 10.30 am 10 Wakefield Grove 
Waikanae 

Challenge quilts to 
be handed in 

2 March 2017  Meetings or to Judy 

Quilts @the 
Coachhouse 

17-19 March 2017 10.00 am – 5.00pm 
Sunday to 4.00pm 

Fielding 

Exhibition 2017 29/30 April 2017 9.00am- 4.00pm Southward Car Museum 

Tote ‘n Gloat 13 May 2017  Palmerston North 

Quilters Friend Shop 
Hop 

5-19 August 2017  More information still to come 

 

 

Duty Roster 

 March April 

Hall Set Up and Clear Up Gail Butler 
Valerie Cameron 

Carol Denley 
Anne-Marie Dunlop 

Library Blanche Charles Bobby Duncan 

Supper Marion Cooper 
Pat Crengle 

Jenny Eagar 
Marion Edbrook 

 

 

Duties 
Hall- Before Meeting;   Place a plastic tablecloth on each of the tables after moving pads and pencils 

onto a small white table and move them against the wall. Put up the quilt stands. 

After Meeting:   Remove tablecloths.  Replace pads, pencils and table number on the correct table.  

Put stands back into the cupboard. 

Library – put out books at the beginning and return to the cupboard at the end of the evening. 

Supper - set out cups and serve tea and coffee  - clean up the kitchen at the end. 

If you are rostered on any duty you need to arrive by 7.00pm. 

Watch for your name on the duty list and please change with another member if you cannot do your duty. 

Help Needed for the Exhibition                                                                                                        

Your help is needed to distribute posters and postcards for the exhibition. The extensive advertising we did 

for the last exhibition really paid off and we need to do it again this year. Can you, or do you have family or 

friends who would be able to put a poster in their workplace, their shop, or car window or any where else 

that it would be seen? The posters are A4 size.  

We will have some signs 1200 x 900mm and 900 x600mm as well. These are lightweight and need to be 

displayed in prominent places – like fences and community notice boards. Is your house on a road where a 



sign would be seen on a fence? If there is anywhere that a sign would be seen please let me know.Raffle 

tickets will be at the next meetings.Our cards,posters and raffle tickets have a picture of our raffle quilt on 

them. 

Your help is needed!!!!!!!!   

Community Quilts                                                                                                                                                        

Here are the dates for the community quilt working days for this year. If you have some time to 

spare on one of these days your help would be appreciated. 

18th February 
15th April 
17th June 
19th August 
21st October 

Towrags’ Display                                                                                                                                                

This group is holding a display in Old St Pauls in Wellington on 18 February.They produce some interesting 

and original work.  It was interesting to see the quilts the ladies brought to our January meeting. 

Completed Quilts                                                                                                                                                      

At our last exhibition we used plastic sleeving for storing the quilts in. We found this system worked really 

well so the plastic is available again.               

Fabric Sale    

                                                                                                                                                          
Fibre Flair are having a sale of fabrics on March 2,3 and 4 so this is an opportunity to check out what you 

may need to complete a quilt for the exhibition.       

The Lifestyler 

Ute Ruschhaupt  will be at our meetings in March with her fabrics which will be available to purchase. Many 

of them are imported from Germany and are wider than usual – being 150cm.  She will have quilts to show 

us as well. 

                                                              

     



                                                                                                                                  

                                            



 

Committee 
 

Judy Boyle          904 2282 Convenor, Newsletter, Roster 

Robyn Burch             902 4985     Secretary 

Chris Bongiovanni  905 5108       Treasurer and membership 

Carol Pedersen       298 8722       Speakers  

Sandra Davies         293 1584       Classes 

Judith Macdonald  293 2539       Library and raffles 

Dorothy Devane      2934491       Library 

Jeanne Boland         293 1637      Library 

Jill Hammonds         2972132 

QUILTED ς 4- U 

Long arm machine quilting service 

Ph: Bobby Duncan    04  2933794 

17 Fleetwood Grove  WAIKANAE 

 

Tania Preston 

Professional Sewing & Alterations 

No job too big or small 

Pick up/delivery                      9058513     021 232 5682 

 


